
Principal Adverse Impact Statement / Financial Advisors

We do not consider principal adverse impacts of investment 
decisions on sustainability factors in our investment advice 
or when advising on other investment related products. 

For the consideration of such impacts we are reliant on 
the financial product manufacturers disclosing how their 
respective investment products and/or investment related 
products take such impacts into account. We will start to 
consider principal adverse impact in our advisory process no 
later than 30 December 2022, on which date the disclosure 
requirements under EU Regulation 2019/2088 (the 
Disclosure Regulation) are fully effective.




